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Chairman’s Message

THIS is the ninth Newsletter published by the 
Australian Crime Prevention Council to its members 
and friends within Australia and from across the 
region. 

We publish the Newsletter once a year so that we 
can learn from each other what we have been doing 
and to provide news and information of past or 
forthcoming events, projects or initiatives, so as to 
maintain contact with and help each other.

This time we welcome Jeeva Niriella of Sri Lanka to 
our Network, and Paul McMullan from Outcare in 
WA. 

I thank all those who have provided reports and 
photographs. We have a common interest in 
reducing crime and enhancing community safety 
and it is pleasing to know that many people from 
many places are actively working to reduce crime 
and the fear of crime and are prepared to share their 
knowledge and experiences.

This Newsletter includes contributions from within 
Australia and from many overseas jurisdictions. 
They cover a wide range of topics. This time, the 
prominent themes from contributors include an 
emphasis on the value of education, both as a 
crime-fighting tool and as the best means to unlock 
the human potential.

Another emerging theme relates to the need to 
prevent crimes against the environment:  this is 
included within reports from Sri Lanka and Malaysia, 
and in a contribution from Brilliant Chibura, a 
licensed wildlife guide from Zimbabwe. 

Finally, we wish to thank Norman Waterhouse, 
lawyers, who kindly provided the production 
assistance for this newsletter.

Thank you again for your contributions, with best 
wishes to all,

Peter Norman
ACPC CHAIRMAN

The Ice Factor Participants Meet 
Prince William

The Ice Factor is a South Australian initiative 
teaching life skills to young people through an ice 
hockey program. It involves the participation of 150 
disadvantaged young people identified by High 
Schools. Last year several of the participants met 
Prince William and told him about what they do. 
Here are Amber, Josh, Maddie, Tyson and Laurie. 

See the full story at page 6.
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